## PJH3 Mismanagement Meeting 28-12-2021

Meeting location: Robin Hood Tavern  $2^{nd}$  Road

Present: 10 members

Discussion item	Action
1. Approval of notes from the last MMM:	Approved
2. MM Review of December	11pp101cu
a. Outstation run 9-12-21 Koh Larn,	
The run was a success, 52 hashers present. However, there was a	
financial cost to the Hash (transport expenses). Better trail	
marking needed next time. Proposal to charge 100B for 1 free large	
drink next time to cover expenses.	Approved
Thanks to Yorkshire Pudding & Arsebandit	ripproved
b. Lunar Run 17-12-21, Irish WolfHound Pratumnak Hill:	
OK, but poor turn out, good rags sales & raffle income	
Thanks to AMD, SCBC & Arsebandit	
c. Run# 460 18-12-21, Hares Dirty Pussy, Sour Krout BC & Street	
Cleaner	
Success 39 present, sufficient good food. No complaints about no	
beer truck. Challenging trail for the Rambos, easy trail for the	
Wimps (perhaps too easy!)	
Well done DP, SC & SCBC	
d. Chimps Bar Hop	
Good turnout, good time had by all, great to see the bars open	
again	
Thanks to CannonBall	
3. Financial	
Large expenditure for new generic shirt, but selling well. Revised	
deal for web hosting 6000B returned cost reduced to 3000b/a.	
The cash in hand situation is around 70,000B as small profits	
were made in December from Raffles and Rags	
4. Rags	
A very large stock of basically unsaleable items was inherited	
from the committee of 2019-2020. Stock value over 68,000B which	
is dead money. There are overpriced socks (>80), keyrings, can	
openers, beer condoms etc. These items will not shift in Covid	Approxed
times, need more tourists. Out of stock of New Generic Shirts	Approved
need to buy more.	
5. Hare Line	
Looking good through to March. Thanks to all of you who	
volunteered or were press-ganged! Bookings available for	
March/April	
Well done STB/AMD	
Free runs for the hares	
Only 2 hares will get a free run, as has been the Jungle Tradition,	
how they spilt the run fees is up to them. All hares will get a hared	
run credit.	
Possible Special Runs:	

## PJH3 Mismanagement Meeting 28-12-2021

Discussion item	Action
Lucan Memorial: late February:	<u>LMMC</u>
St Patrick's Day: late March- No volunteers this year	
Nations Day: early April- This is a Jungle <u>Tradition to be resolved</u>	<u>Hares</u>
St George's Day: late April -Any volunteers?	
St Andrew's Day: Late October- RSB to have his Baht bus subsidised to set a run with GM/other Scots	<u>GM</u>
19 <sup>th</sup> Feb run clashes with PH3 outstation, so will be moved to 26 <sup>th</sup> February	
Future runs:	
Koh Larn Run frequency? Next run to be hared by FO	Every 6 Months
Lunar Run frequency	public holiday weekends
Chimps Bar Hop frequency? Next one 16th January	Every 2 months CanonBall
Frequency and the timing of Feature Weekends to be reviewed at each MMM	<u>GM</u>
6 Page Machael Dava Cooks	
6. Beer Master/ Run Costs Alternative payment options discussed. Current fixed run fees for all runners to be maintained	GM
7. Transport	
Rumpho Market was well received. Current start times of 14.30h @	Continue with
Rompho, 14.45 @ buffalo bar works.	Rompho pick up
Baht bus discount unlikely, as now 10-12 in a bus.	
Minivans not interested as farm tracks to difficult	
8. Communications	
Web site up to date. Domain name fee paid for 1 year. Facebook page busy and to be kept as a private group	
Line group working, but too many personal comments, need to	
keep personal comments for 1 to 1, otherwise scare people away	
from real info. Launch a Jungle Chat room on Line	Web Master
Cell phone numbers now available for some hashers if in difficulty	
on the trail and for those who don't read the other information	
sources!	
9. Marketing Business cards available. Should be used Chimps Bar Hop to	All Chimps night
spread the message.	out participants
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

## PJH3 Mismanagement Meeting 28-12-2021

Discussion item	Action
Promotional talk at Pattaya Expat Club done to get more members	
Need contacts for local School teachers	Ask new members

Minutes prepared by GM, 30-12-21

Note: as there was such a low attendance any major changes need to be referred to the members during a Hash circle. (Action: GM)